

Jubilee Jottings

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club

July 2024

Sponsors: are the key to our club's success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them.

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member.









www.mcphails.com.au

ARE ALL YOUR CONTACT DETAILS UP TO DATE?

Liking the View from the Yellow Tees, Boy's?



Our Vets teed off from the yellow tees for the first time this month and it sure made a difference on the 10th as we'd all appreciate. And then there was the 11th....

Next Meeting

of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 20th of Aug at 7.00 pm and any items you want addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing to the secretary.

Mixed round Robin Series

This series is played over 3 rounds, each of a different format: a 4BBB, 2 person Ambrose & finally a Pinehurst. To make it more interesting still, you must play with a different partner in each round. Winners of each round score 5pts down to 5th place who score1 point.

The series wound up at the very end of last month. Mary was an outright winner on 9 points and Wayne won with 10 pts on countback from Wayne Roberts.



Mary Jones

Wayne Hibberson

Combined 'Christmas In July' and Presentation Night



Santa was back for Christmas in July again at Jubilee Golf Club on July 6th. About 35 people attended and enjoyed another beautiful meal of roast meats and veggies, followed by some lovely plum pubbing, cream and ice cream and finished with a lovey Bailey's Tawny Port. With the fire burning in the cosy Spike Bar, an entertaining night was enjoyed by everyone who attended. Thanks go to our chefs John Russo. Fraser and Carolyn. Thanks also to Di, Johnno and Glen for working the bar.

The Club Champions from all grades were presented to those that could attend. The relaxed atmosphere provided a great opportunity to catch up with those that worked so hard to take out a championship.

For those of us not quite able to win, Mrs Claus turned up with presents for everyone. Next year I don't think she will be bringing noisy gifts for some of the big kids in the audience. In the meantime, I am sure we will all be good little golfers; no throwing clubs or swearing at missed putts, and earn another visit next year.

(Thanks to Val Ellis for the contribution of this article and most photos.)













15th July 27th July Keith Moorhead Peter Glidden (14th) (9th)

Jubilee Veterans

July is behind us and Vets has been very quiet with numbers well down. This is mostly due to the cold and sometimes damp conditions we have been having which has made the course play fairly hard. We experimented early in the month with playing off the yellow markers now that the course has been re rated. Most players were surprised that they lost up to 6 shots off their handicaps. It definitely made playing the course different and course management had to come into play. Although most seemed to have enjoyed it as something different, it is not something that will be done weekly and will be mostly used as a novelty event.

Congratulations to Keith Moorhead for his great eagle on the 14th hole. An eagle is a rare achievement in the Vets, in fact I believe this is the first one in a Vets event in more than 8 years. So again, well done Keith.

The NEDVGA event for July was taken up and run by Wangaratta. They held a stableford event with a 10:45am shotgun start. Good timing as it was a cold and frosty morning but the sun was shining with virtually no wind by the time we got started. Good scores should have been achieved, however this was not to be the case. There were only two players exceeding 36 and Paul McInerney was our only place getter, winning B grade with 34 points. The next event is at Corowa Golf Club on Monday 26th August. Note that this event is also the first round of the NEDVGA Championships with the second round on 30th September at Howlong. Let's see if we can get most of our NEDVGA members to go along and try for the championship. Good luck over the next month and hopefully the weather will start to get warmer. See you all on the course.

What's on in August?

Thurs 1st Doris Chambers Foursomes
Sun 4th Men's Foursomes Championships
Sat 10th 3rd Round Captain's Trophy
Sat 17th 3rd Round President's Trophy
Thurs 22nd Ladies Monthly Medal

Sun 25th Ladies Monthly Medal

Mixed Foursomes Championship

Mon 26th Vets Championships at Corowa Rd 1

Thurs 29th Ladies 4BBB RWH Event

What's on in September?

Tue 3rd Ladies Singles Knock Out 1st Round Sun 8th The Kerl Cup – 9 hole 3 person

Ambrose, Lunch & Trivia

Sun 15th Mixed Foursomes Championships
Tue 17th Ladies Singles Knock Out 2nd Round
Thurs 19th Ladies Foursomes Championships

Sat 21st Medal of Medals Sun 22nd Kay O'Shea Day

Tue 24th Ladies Captain V President Day
Mon 30th VETS Championships at Howlong Rd 2

Welcome to New Members

The following were approved as new members
Full Member: Ryan Hussey
Anthony Hill

Please make our new members welcome

Guide to Golf Etiquette

Keep your temper under control

Nobody likes having a bad day on the course but, sometimes, it's inevitable, and losing your temper whenever you play a bad shot isn't going to improve your game — or your handicap. Throwing your clubs, swearing and sulking only serve to make sure nobody else enjoys the round. If you're frustrated with your game; stop, take a deep breath and shake it off. Laughing at yourself can actually make the general experience more enjoyable for

everyone. It can really be quite therapeutic after that untimely shank or missed putt to have a chuckle to yourself and move on.



Membership Dues

You will shortly be receiving a reminder that your Golf Membership is about to expire. Please be sure to check your email, address and other details are current. If there have been any changes please let Joy Hester know at jhe06952@bigpond.net.au

Golf Quip

Golf: the art of playing fetch with yourself.

Anon

Jubilee Juniors

Winter coaching clinics for Juniors @ Jubilee continues throughout August on Sundays 12.30 - 1.30 pm.
For anyone 6-16 yrs old.
Only \$5 per person.
Undercover area available if needed.
For more information contact the Pro Shop on 03 5725 3258

"The future of golf."



Rhys with some juniors on a Friday morning coaching session. 14 kids, and 3 coaches braved the cold conditions for a 2 hour golf experience and had a great time.

Only Golfers will Understand



NEDGA / DALHOUSIE Challenge



Congratulations to the NEDGA ladies team who won an inter district challenge against Dalhousie on Sunday at Benalla GC 6/4. Jubilee GC was well represented by Wendy Hogan, Leeanne Carmody & Kellie Roberts (missing from photo). A fun day out & good practice for Country Teams starting on 30 September